

The Sohmer Family Open Air Campaigners

October, 2018

Website: http://Luke-15.org • Phone: 603-244-6292 • Email: mark@Luke-15.org

We're sending this newsletter to highlight how God worked through **Evening Beach Evangelism** and **Camp Ministry!** There are more details about the many other things God did this summer at https://www.facebook.com/SohmerFamily/ or at http://Luke-15.org/blog/. Jesus is still seeking and saving the Lost, and that's very encouraging!



This was the 4th of July. After Mark finished an openair message, a man in his 20's named Joe approached him and shook his hand. Joe told Mark that he got saved 9 months ago, and that Jesus delivered him from Heroin. He left the beach mad because he could smell marijuana and didn't want to be around drugs. Joe walked right into Mark's message about Jesus and he told him it was exactly what he needed to hear. He teared up and gave Mark a big hug! Mark prayed for him and exhorted him to keep going to his Church and stay close to Jesus by faith.



Here's a first! This is Christina. Mark walked her and her friends Kayla and Kimberly through our series of riddles that lead to the gospel. Then more people showed up and asked what this was all about. Christina said, "Can I do it? Can I explain?" Sure, why not? So here was an unsaved young lady bringing strangers through a gospel message! Christina, Kayla, and Kimberly were very sweet. They listened to Mark explain why we need Jesus and how to be Born Again.



Mark got to preach 11 messages in one week to these GREAT KIDS. Of the 60+ kids, 10 publicly professed to repenting of their sin and believing in Jesus!

On the last night, we invited kids to share testimonies. There was a long line of kids waiting for their turn. The Holy Spirit was at work!

So many spoke of brokenness and pain and literal abandonment. A bunch of kids are in Foster Care. One girl's Mother told her that she didn't want anything to do with her. Many kids confessed anger with their birthparents. Kids were literally weeping and moaning loudly. Many people hugged the crying children.

Of all our years in Camp Ministry, we've never seen anything like this. It was humbling and surreal and heart-breaking and beautiful.

We are a faith-based ministry and are 100% reliant on donations from those who support our work.



http://donate.Luke-15.org

has instructions on how to join our Ministry Team. Please contact us (603-244-6292 or mark@Luke-15.org) with any questions.

You are reaching people for Christ through us.

Thank you for your commitment to this ministry!

We thank God for you! With love in Christ, Mark, Shelby, Vívíenne, Julíana, Caleb & Gabríella

Open Air Campaigners has been on the Frontline of Evangelism, going to where the people are, since 1892!

















